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PRINCIPAL: Mrs J McCann B.Ed Hons, PQH
17A Shimna Road
Tel: 028 43722559 
Newcastle                             
Fax: 028 43726767  
Co-Down                                    
Email: jmccann993@c2kni.net 
BT33 0AS                                 
PTA AGM

Tuesday 29th September 2015

6.30pm

PRESENT:  C Anderson, M Cooper, N Thomson, J Hall, L Wilson, V McCauley, N Gordon,

A Davidson, J McCann.

APOLOGIES:  C Annett, C Bennett, E Baines, V Thompson.

1.  Opening remarks – Mr Davidson welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for taking the time to attend.

2. Chairperson’s report – Mr Davidson distributed his report and gave an overview of the events run throughout the year, their success and the money raised.
3. Treasurer’s report – Mrs Anderson gave a comprehensive report of the finances for the 2014/15 school year.  She reported that the PTA fund is in a healthy state of £2373.93 as of 15th September 2015.

4. Election of Office Bearers – J McCann received one nomination of Nicky Thomson for Chairperson.  All present unanimously agreed that Mrs Thomson be elected Chairperson.

Mrs Gordon offered to take on the role of Vice Chairperson, whilst Mrs Anderson offered to stay in her role as Treasurer until a predecessor could be appointed.  The staff have offered to share the secretarial role.
5.  Audit – The PTA accounts have been audited by Mr Kenneth Montgomery, Assistant Finance Director of Newry, Mourne and Down District Council.  All receipts and bank statements were on show for committee approval.

6. Fundraising and spending – Plans were discussed for fundraising ideas for this year including the Christmas Fair, Party in the Park and a Fashion Show.  A date of Wednesday 21st October was set for a P1-3 Fancy dress party during school hours and a P4-7 Fancy dress disco from 6.30 – 8.00pm.  L Wilson to approach Annett’s Children’s Wear with regards to the possibility of a Fashion Show.  One area for spending includes the replenishing of the playground container equipment.
7. AOB – Mr Davidson brought up the subject of the PTA Facebook page.  All present agreed that it was a great way to contact parents and to keep them informed of what is happening, but staff have an issue with photographs being posted on it especially photographs of children and staff.  It was agreed that no photographs would be posted on it and that the name of the page would be changed to Newcastle Parents Association.  The staff will set up a page on the school website which can post photographs in line with the wishes of parents regarding photographs of their children on the internet/schoolwebsite.

This being all the business, the meeting concluded at 7.10pm.

